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Minami—soma City Kamimano Elementary School Newsletter, No. 18 September 30, 2020
Shinichiro Takano, Principal

KAMImano 202

Great job at the City Sports Day!

On Saturday, September 19, many children from our school participated in the track and field section
of the city athletic meet held at the Hibarigahara Track and Field Stadium. Although the practice
period was only two weeks, each child was able to improve his or her ability. It was a great opportunity
for them to learn that a positive attitude to challenge everything helps them to grow and develop
themselves. Thank you very much for your help in picking up the students after practice, transporting
them to and from the tournament venue, and cheering them on.

Winners List

4th Grade Momoka Amano, Women' s 4 Year 100m 3™ place 17.08sec.

5th Grade, Nao Takano, bth year, 100m, 1st place 14.96sec.

6th Grade Tadano Akari, Elementary School Girls 800m 3rd place 2 min 45. 83sec.
6th Grade Yasumasa Amano, 1st place in the boys’ long jump, 3m 72cm.

6th Grade Yuma Takeno, 2nd place in the boys’ long jump, 3m 52cm.

6th Grade Kanta Suzuki, male javelin throw, 1st place 41m42cm.

6th Grade (Shogo Monma, Sota Umeda, Taichi Saito, Yasumasa Amano, Yuma Takeno)
Men’ s 4x100m relay, 2nd place, 1 min 00. 13sec.

Sorry.
I can't translate “HAIKU” well.

[ gave it to you at the school assembly.

On Monday September 28th, we had an all-school assembly where we were able to hand over the collected
donations (donation for the July 2020 torrential rains) to the Fukushima branch of the Japanese Red
Cross Society with the help of a staff member of the Social Welfare Council. Nine years ago when the
Great East Japan Earthquake struck, we, the people of Fukushima Prefecture, received support from
all over the country. The children’s association “Let’s do it” committee took the lead in the
fundraising campaign to make sure that it was our turn to help. It is wonderful to see how they are
willing to start from what they can do and take action. We hope that they will continue to value this
activity in the future. We would also like to thank our families for their cooperation.



